The Rockefeller Foundation

1133 AVENUE OF THE AMERICAS, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10036

CABLE: ROCKFOUND, NEW YORK TELEPHONE: (212) 869 - 8500

August 31, 1977

Dear Stan:

I wanted to let you know that I have joined The Rockefeller Foundation as Deputy Director for International Relations. To give you a sense of the focus of the program, I am enclosing a copy of our new international relations program guidelines, approved by the Trustees on April 6, 1977.

As you will see, we hope to concentrate the Foundation's work toward international policy analysis in three main problem areas —world energy, world food and agriculture, and regional conflicts and security arrangements. We plan to bring together a variety of disciplines and viewpoints drawn from the private and public sectors within and outside the United States, and exploit the Foundation's flexibility in use of its resources. Thus far, I find the development of policy analysis in an international context extraordinarily difficult and challenging and the next few years promise substantial growth for me.

I have been following your adventures with great interest, and hope that the emerging arrangements meet your aspirations. From all appearances this may be the most significant event in the intelligence field since 1947.

Please let me know immediately if I can do anything here in the Foundation to be of help to you.

With warm regards.

Sincerely,

Edwin A. Deagle, Jr. Deputy Director for International Relations

Admiral Stansfield Turner Director Central Intelligence Agency Washington, D.C. 20505

enclosure